326 W. MADISON ST. CHICAGO

September 28, 1941.

TELEPHONE ANDOVER 1234

Mr. Phog Allen, Basketball Ceach, University of Kansas, Lawrence, Kansas.

Dear Mr. Allen:

We have taken the liberty of selecting you as one of the experts to serve on our All-America Basketball Board which will elect the College All-Star Basketball team that plays the world's champions in the second annual basketball classic to be staged at the Chicago Stadium on November 28th.

Your duties are very simple. All you have to do is to kindly send us your nominations from players that you have either seen or with whose exploits you are Amiliar so that they are eligible for the poll in the selection of the All-Stars. Only graduated seniors from last year's varsity are eligible and we would appreciate your giving us any information you can about the players you nominate.

We are enclosing a tear-sheet of the Herald-American showing a complete list of the members of the All-America Board for your information.

Sincerely trusting we may hear from you as soon as possible, I am

Yours very truly,

HARRY D. WILSON, Director,

College All-Star Basketball Game,

Hilam

Room 807, 326 W. Madison St.

hdw/fml